[image: https://shorevillas-seasidepark.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/ShoreVillasCA_Home_Logo@2x-1.png]
General Membership Meeting
Shore Villas Condominium Association
September 15, 2018
ShoreVillas1@gmail.com
www.shorevillas-seasidepark.com

Officers in Attendance:   Bob Frackiewicz, Rich Verasca, Jamey Ballot, Bill Morgan, Nancy Van De Vaarst
Additional Attendees:     Paul Leodori, Doug Devinces

Legal Counsel – Bob introduced Paul Leodori , of the Law Offices of Paul Leodori, to membership.  
                             Allyson Cofran , of the same firm, attended our May 2018 meeting.

Elections – Background: The board had a conference call on Wednesday evening (September 12). Near the end of the call, Paul became aware that the 61 units that currently pay a user fee to Arlington do not participate in our voting process. Paul mentioned a new law that may allow these units to participate and wanted to research that law. Just before today’s meeting, based on his research of this new law, Paul advised the board to not hold the election today and postpone the election until the association updates our governing documents to comply with this new law. 

Elections, to fill 4 open board positions, were to be held today; however, based on the advice of our new attorney, elections are now deferred to a later date.  According to Paul, there has been a change in the law and that law was amended by the NJ Legislature in July 2017, with the portion about the change in how nominations are handled taking effect on October 1, 2017.  This change in the law mandated different procedures for how elections and nominations are done. Paul’s interpretation of this change in the law is that the members of Shore Villas are now defined differently from what the members of Shore Villas were traditionally thought to have been.  There are 3 sets of people in Shore Villas: those who own the manufactured homes, those who own the bungalows, and those who pay a user fee to Arlington. In light of this new law and in light of the public offering statement and governing documents that were issued for Shore Villas, the bylaws and master deed we use to vote are now inconsistent with this new law. This new law entitles certain protocols for nominating people and certain protocols for electing people. Traditionally, those people who have been paying a user fee to Arlington have not been allowed to participate in our meetings or in voting. Paul’s interpretation of this new law is that those who pay the user fee should now be allowed to participate. The recent mailing of ballots were not sent to those who pay the user fee to Arlington.  The election needs to be postponed in order to now include that group to participate. In order to do this, Paul will need to work in conjunction with Arlington to amend the governing documents to bring them into conformance with the law. Regarding the timeframe of when Paul and Arlington’s counsel can work together and revise the master deed and governing documents, this process can take up to 3 months.  The two big questions are: What defines the unit and how will this impact Doug Devinces’ shares? 

Arlington currently owns 61 units and currently has 61 votes. The interpretation of this new law is that those who pay a user fee to Arlington should now have a share of that one vote per their unit. These 61 units pay for their own building improvements and, therefore, have an interest in the association. Legally, because of this new law, this group should now be allowed to participate in the election along with Arlington. Paul would like to work with Arlington to figure out what level of participation can this group live with and what level of participation Arlington can live with. A copy of the statute was handed out to membership.  
  
A very long discussion was held with many members stating their disapproval of elections not being held today and their disapproval of the fact that those unit owners who pay a user fee for their land may now be allowed to attend meetings, vote, and hold a position on the Board.  Doug also expressed his dissatisfaction with the fact that he too only found out right before the meeting that there was not going to be an election. The Board was asked to vote on if the election should be held today.  Based on the following decisions by the Board, the election was not held today. 

Robert Frackiewicz -      No
Rich Verasca -                No
Jamey Ballot -                No
Bill Morgan -                  No
Nancy Van De Vaarst -  Yes

Web Site – Jamey stated that though the website is beautiful, it is neither functional nor easy to make updates or improvements on the backend. He is looking into less expensive solutions, streamlining the entire process, and possibly another platform. The website currently can be used for emailing the Board and requesting login credentials. The annual cost is $340 and troubleshooting costs to date have been $446.25. The website should contain more information such as meeting minutes, financials, and what is going on within Shore Villas. Some questions/comments that were asked during the meeting were: Since we are a small community, is it even necessary to have a website? Is it a waste of money? Logins are difficult. Do people want/use the website? Can Facebook be used instead to convey general information? Should we only spend $10 a month to host an image that would contain Board contact information instead?  These questions will be reviewed. 

Financial Update – Doug stated that we are in good shape. There is $178,490.61 currently in the bank of which $135,000 is for reserves for major improvements. He also stated that there are two units in collections, both involving the same person.  There are 61 units where Arlington owns the land. Of those 61 units, Arlington also owns 4 of those buildings.  All 61 units are available for sale, but they are only being marketed by Arlington to the respective bungalow owner of the property upon which the bungalow is situated (ie: “A market of one” as stated by Doug).  They are not being marketed through the multiple listing service or through any realtor.  The unit owners that pay a user fee for the land are not motivated to buy the land, given the sale price set by Arlington, so they continue to pay the user fee to Arlington. There is one closing next week and two units are currently under contract. For the next meeting, Doug will provide a Balance Sheet showing the beginning balance.

Snow Plowing – Doug is actively looking for a new company to handle our snow plowing. Many companies will not come onto the island to plow. Bill will speak with Doug about possible contractors from Toms River. All Shore Villas’ roads need to be plowed.  Since we own our streets, Berkeley will only plow our streets in emergencies.  If a Shore Villas’ unit owner lives on a Berkeley road, that unit owner may be able to get a minimal tax rebate. 

Pole Replacement/Meter Banks – 82 West Central - the old pole will be removed soon, now that the summer season has ended. There are other poles in the association that need attention. Jimmy has been having issues with contractors saying they will do the job but then not show. JCP&L is responsible up to the pole. The Association is responsible for the pole up to our meter banks. One meter bank was cleaned of corrosion by an electrician, who then looked at other meter banks. The Association is responsible for cleaning the corrosion.

Rental Violations – this past summer, there were three unit owners that violated the ‘no renting’ policy at Shore Villas and were subsequently fined. Rental listings were found on various social media sites. Based on Shore Villas’ governing documents, only Arlington can rent unoccupied units. Letters were written to the owners and the fine charged. There was one unit that already had contracts for summer rentals.  Those contracts were honored for this year only.  The main rental issue centers around the duplex located on West Central. When the duplex was first purchased, the buyer was under the impression that he was allowed to rent the other half so that his rental income would help pay for the whole duplex. He was not aware of the ‘no renting’ policy. The owner of the duplex is trying to work with Berkeley to convert the duplex into two deeded properties so that owner can sell the other half. If Berkeley denies the owner’s request, the lawyer will work with the owner with a process called Alternate Dispute Resolution. A question was asked if the association could take a vote and make an exception in the case of the duplex to allow this particular duplex to rent. If the Master Deed gets updated to allow for this administrative exception, the address of the duplex must be explicitly stated within the document. The Master Deed would need to be updated if the duplex became two deeded properties. To date, approximately $2000 has been spent on legal fees dealing with rental issues.  A comment was made that when membership voted ‘No’ a couple of years ago to not allow renting, the decision was mostly based on not wanting weekly rentals.  For other unique situations in addition to the duplex on West Central, such as the grocery store and unit 21 (the up/down duplex), other realtors that show those properties are not aware of the ‘no renting’ policy, but when Doug shows a property, he immediately makes the potential buyer aware that there is ‘no renting’.  According to Doug, of the 61 units, there are probably around 50-70% that don’t care if they ever sell and are very content to continue paying the user fee.  It is up to the owners to know the rules of the association. Doug will be asked to send out the association rules with the HOA dues invoice to avoid having someone state they were unaware. The rules will also be reviewed and updated since they are outdated. After the discussion, the West Central duplex owner identified himself. His name is Bob Dillon. He stated he has had the same renter for the last 3 years; the renter came with the property. If he tries all he can to rectify this situation and nothing positive comes from his efforts, he is hoping the Board may be receptive to make an exception to the ‘no renting’ policy for his duplex and grandfather this duplex in.  Paul stated that if we all work together and are open to compromise, we can get our documents in order and make them state the kind of community we all want. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Unit 28/Shore Villas Office – a discussion was held about the old Shore Villas office that is now part of the entire building owned by the owners of 28A/B.  When Arlington sold the unit, Arlington was to deed the office to Shore Villas but instead Arlington took the office and included the office as part of the 28A/B sale. Our lawyer is trying to put a valuation on the office with that valuation to be payable by Arlington to Shore Villas. Shore Villas made a request for compensation for the office and Arlington made an offer of $1500. Shore Villas made a counter offer of $30,000.  Many unanswered questions were asked such as: Did Arlington have the right to sell the office as part of the sale of 28A/B? How was this transaction made without involvement from Shore Villas’ members?  If the office was deeded to membership, how would the taxes be split to pay taxes only on the office?  It is hopeful that Paul and Arlington will come to a monetary agreement. 

Committees – when the association first started, owners signed up for various committees; however, nothing ever came from them.  The committees were: Alternate Dispute Resolution, Architectural Control, Bylaws & Rules & Regulations, Newsletter & Sunshine, Buildings & Grounds, and Finance.  If you are interested in any of these committees or have a suggestion of your own, please email the Board.

Open Discussion
· Trailer 21 – the road floods in front of the trailer. The road is owned by the Association. The water flows in the opposite direction of the sewer drain. Jimmy will be contacted. The changes made to Rt. 35 after Sandy have caused more flooding on our roads. 
· Mike DeCarlo – Mike read a letter that he wrote expressing his thoughts on how the community has changed in a matter of a year, his dissatisfaction of why his unit was on the agenda and yet he was not made aware of this, and how we should use common sense when dealing with issues so as not to ruin the community we love.  
· Jimmy DeCarlo – a unit owner feels membership should know what Jimmy does, since Jimmy’s salary is being paid by the association. A list of Jimmy’s tasks will be compiled and sent to membership.  Jimmy’s biggest job is turning the water on and off.

Miscellaneous/Reminders
· Garbage pickup is only on Mondays off-season. 
· Remember to get Board approval in writing before any work starts and ‘call before you dig’. 
· Complaints/issues must be in writing to the Board, if Board assistance is requested. 
· Be ‘water wise’.  If you see a leak, please bring to the Board’s attention.  
 
Respectively submitted, 
Nancy Van De Vaarst - Secretary
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